
MU Libraries’ Content Management System Task Force 

Minutes – 25 July, 2006  9:00-10:00 

Task Force members present: Janice Dysart, Anselm Huelsbergen, PT Martin, 
Michael Spears, Rhonda Whithaus 

Task Force members absent: Felicity Dykas, Ernest Shaw 

Others present: none 

• Update on IATS’s “support model” for Cascade Server during the pilot: 

o The following support structure is currently in place for Cascade Server 

 PHP – PHP is installed and configured in the Priority Web Environment (PWE).   

 ASP – ASP may be supported in the future if we add Windows servers into the 

PWE server farm. The PWE is currently housed on Linux-servers, and if 

Windows-based servers are added the addition would not occur during the pilot. 

 ColdFusion – ColdFusion will not be supported on the PWE.  This is in accordance 

with IATS’ direction away from ColdFusion as a development platform. 

o additionally: 

 IATS will only support cascade.missouri.edu and the PWE (Primary Web 

Environment). This means that IATS will only support the transportation of data 

inside Cascade and to the PWE, not to external sources (other servers and other 

web environments). IATS will only support what assets it maintains, otherwise 

IATS would have to support other assets which it has no responsibility over. 

• Kevin Bailey at IATS has been contacted regarding the above support model, specifically as it 

relates to allowing the MU Libraries pilot to make use of its own servers (as destination servers) 

in order to continue to use ASP and ColdFusion. 

• Michael demonstrated a bit of what he has set up and created in Cascade Server to date. 

• Additional information regarding where Cascade Server is outputting the html files is needed. 
[Anselm will check on this] 

• The two subgroups will continue to work on pages for the pilot. 

• The next meeting will be the 8th of August in 159 Ellis Library (Reference Conference Room) 
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